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This message is being sent on behalf of  
Jennifer Osborn, Chief Deputy Director, DGS 

 
Hello directors, chief deputy directors, and others: 
  
The Department of General Services (DGS) and the California Department of 
Public Health (CDPH) are holding a second virtual town hall meeting on 
Thursday, July 13 at 10 a.m. to share the latest information about the actions 
being taken at the Mission Valley building to ensure it remains safe to occupy.  

All tenants and staff of the Mission Valley Building are invited to attend the town 
hall, where CDPH will provide information about Legionella bacteria and 
Legionnaires’ disease. The DGS Facilities Management Division deputy director, 
Jemahl Ämen, will also be present to give an overview of what FMD staff have 
done since the last town hall, and the environmental consultants FACS, who 
conducted the most recent testing of the building will also share an overview of 
their findings.  



Questions can still be submitted ahead of time through the dedicated email 
box: SDMissionValleyBuilding@dgs.ca.gov. Attendees will also have the 
opportunity to ask additional questions during the town hall.  

  
Mission Valley Building Virtual Town Hall Meeting 
Thursday July 13, 2023 at 10 a.m.  
Zoom link: https://cdph-ca-gov.zoom.us/j/88557139715 
  

Please forward this message to your employees who work in the Mission Valley 
Building so they may attend the virtual town hall. 
In the meantime, please visit DGS’ Legionella Action Plan page, which includes 
additional information, as well as a Questions & Answers document that 
provides responses to questions DGS has received.  

  
We look forward to seeing you at the town hall. Thank you for your ongoing 
partnership as we navigate this situation together.   
  
Jennifer Osborn 
Chief Deputy Director 
Department of General Services 
State of California 
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